
	Minutes of BPSC AGM
17 November 2021


	

	1. Apologies for absence
Jo Lingley
Attendance: Bahir Laattoe, Bronwen Tumani, Allan Lingley, Andy Crowfoot, Francois Evans, Helen McKibbin, Clare Lewis, Mike Chilton, Celine Quarrel, Linda Lingley, Nick Robbins, Tom Sullivan, Amanda Pixner and Richard Pixner

	
2. To receive and, if appropriate, adopt the minutes of the last Annual General Meeting 
The minutes were adopted on a proposal by Allan and seconded by Mike 

	
3. To receive the reports of the activities of the Club during the preceding year 

Chair’s Report was circulated on screen. 
The chair reviewed: 
1 Club’s safe return to the pool after lockdowns.
2. The club’s financial situation and fundraising during Covid. 
3. Stronger Affiliation. The need to conform to Swim England safety and club standards. 
4. The Website – now reverting back to Team Unify thanks to our Web Admin supremo, Francois. 
The chair thanked everyone who helped out in the club, including the coaches.  
Head Coach Report
We have had a phenomenal year. But the Covid period was difficult. Learn to Swim presents some challenges because few of those are progressing to the competitive squads. The club also lost good swimmers during the pandemic. The club is in a new situation of having to rebuild. 
Finance Report
The trajectory is downward at the moment. As was the case last year as well. The financial outlook for the club is tough. Our biggest challenge is that QE Pool is not financially viable at the moment because of the limits on number of swimmers allowed in the pool during and coming out of the pandemic. We have a new swimming slot which will hopefully work well. As a club we have difficult decisions to make because we are not in a healthy position financially.  We already have extra costs.  And we can expect pool costs to go up. Nick thanked Kusum Maini who helped to sign off our club’s payments and gave support with checking the club’s finances. Nick answered questions which were raised from the floor. He explained that the club has a waiting list for new members but there is no spare capacity because of our restrictions on numbers allowed to swim at any one time. 
 
The Annual Reports were accepted unanimousy with Francois proposing and Mike seconding. 


	4. To elect the Officers of the Club 
All those who stood for re-election were returned unopposed. But the Committee still has serious problems because we are still desperate for more volunteers to fill vacant posts. 

	
5. To confirm the Auditors for the next year 
CommunityBarnet  was agreed. Proposed by Nick, seconded by Linda Lingley. 

	
6. Any other business
We agreed to send a thank you card to Kusum. The Committee expressed its thanks to David Moyles and Shiromi Patel for their hard work. We expressed our appreciation for the work of Anna, our outgoing LTS Co-ordinator. 


	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



